

Chartered 10th April 1960

Changeover Dinner Tuesday 25[™] June 2019







ROTARY CLUB OF MILTON-ULLADULLA Inc. District 9710

P.O. Box 151 Ulladulla 2539 NSW Australia

Club Emails: President: saunderscd@hotmail.com

Secretary: secretarymurc@outlook.com Club: rcmu@bigpond.com Bulletin Editor: evie072@bigpond.com

Club Website: www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au
Club Facebook: www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla

RI President: Barry Rassin, RC East Nassau, New Providence, Bahamas

District Governor: Margaret Hassall, RC Cooma
AD Governor: PDG Glenn Wran, RC Milton-Ulladulla

BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

President: Craig Saunders Vice-Presidents: Wayne Fry, Trevor Schofield President Flect: Stephen Hladio Immediate Past President: Phil Brown Ali Tyquin Secretary: Assistant Secretary: John Payne Treasurer: Ross Wade Assistant Treasurer: Ed Zonneveldt Club Service: Issa Shalhouh Vocational Service: Dick Crouch

Vocational Service: Dick Crouch
Community Service: Emile Jansen
International Service: Stephen Hladio
Youth Service: Andrea Tucker
Rotary Foundation Glenn Wran

VOCATIONAL SERVICE:

Director:
Assistant:
Committee:
Bill Harris, John Hozack, Bev Nicholas,
Rhondda Purtell, Issa Shalhoub, Grant Schultz, Ed Zonneveldt

COMMUNITY SERVICE:

Director: Emile Jansen
Assistant: Leonie Smith
Committee Simon Brown, George Chittick,
Jeff Franklin, Guy Porter,
Rob Powell, Mikael Smith, Ian Tibbles

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE

Director: Stephen Hladio
Assistant: Glenn Wran
Committee: Craig Cameron, Clive Cross,
Gareth Davies, Dom Fondacaro, Alan Foreman,
Brian Johnson, Brian Morison, Brian Wilkins, Jeni Wilkins

YOUTH SERVICE:

Director: Andrea Tucker
Assistant: Yvonne Young
Committee: Robin Cantrill, Tony Fondacaro, John Goggins,
Tim Gregory, Bernard Jones, Jo Jones Ken Matthews, Clare
Nyholm, Avril Pryor, Glenn Rowen, Trevor Schofield, Ali Tyquin

BLESSING OF THE FLEET COMMITTEE

Chairman: Phil Brown
Committee: Dick Crouch, Wayne Fry,
Brian Morrison, Leonie Smith

BUSINESS AWARDS COMMITTEE:

Chairman: Dick Crouch
Committee: Wayne Fry, Rhondda Purtell

SWAP MEET COMMITTEE:

Chairman: John Payne Committee: Phil Brown, Wayne Fry, Dale Wilford

SERVICE PROJECTS

Director:

Chairman: Brian Morrison
Committee: Dale Wilford

Issa Shalhoub

CLUB SERVICE COMMITTEES:

Almoner: Bill Harris
Attendance Ed Zonneveldt
Banners: Simon Brown, Jeff Franklin
Bulletin Editor: Yvonne Young
Assistant Editor: Issa Shalhoub
Calcutta: Roh Powell

Child Protection Officer: Trevor Schofield
Christmas Trees: John Goggins, Tim Gregory
Entertainment - Social: Tony Fondacaro

Foundation: Glenn Wran
Historian: Issa Shalhoub
Jumping Castle and Stage: Keith Bennett, George Chittick

Life Education: Keith Bennett, Roger halls, Peter Hughes
OH&S Trevor Schofield, Dale Wilford
Printing: Issa Shalhoub
Programme: Bernard Jones

Property: Keith Bennett, Peter Hughes
Publicity: Craig Saunders

RDU and Rotary Information:

Sergeants-at-Arms:

Sponsorship:

Glenn Wran

John Goggins, Rob Powell

Glenn Rowen, Leonie Smith

Webmaster and Facebook: Issa Shalhoub Weekly Raffle: Ian Tibbles

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE:

Chairman: John Hozack
Committee: Phil Brown, Dick Crouch

LIGHT HOUSE-MEN'S HEALTH-SUICIDE PREVENTION:

Emile Jansen, Phil Brown, Craig Saunders, Ross Wade

Board meets on the first Monday of every month, 5:30pm, at Tucker Real Estate Office in Ulladulla.

Welcome

The President, President Elect and members invite you to join us in celebrating our 59th Changeover night Tuesday 25th June 2019 held at the Mollymook Beachside Golf Club.

To all our guests, friends, visiting Rotarians and their partners we welcome you and trust that you will enjoy the fellowship of this important occasion in our Rotary year.

6:30pm Fellowship		
Fellowship Hosts		
Light Music Ezekiel Cameron		
7:00pm Commencement		
Master of Ceremonies – Call to Order		
Rotary Club Toast		
Introduction of Rotarians and GuestsPast President Brian Morrison		
Attendance - Apologies - Almoner		
Toast to Guests		
Response on behalf of Guests		
7:20pm Entrée		
Presentation		
Toast to Rotary and Our CommunityPast President Phil Brown		
Toast to Rotary International		
Response		
8:oopm Main		
Presentation		
President's Address and Presentations		
Investiture of Incoming President		
Response and Induction of Incoming Board New President Stephen Hladio		
Toast to New President and Board		
Entertainment Ezekiel Cameron		
8:30pm Tea – Coffee and Yvonne Young's sweets		
Raffle		
Closing Remarks		

THE FOUR WAY TEST

of the things we think, say and do:

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and

BETTER FRIENDSHIP?

Will It be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR

Australians all, let us rejoice,
For we are young and free,
We've golden soil and wealth for toil,
Our home is girt by sea;
Our land abounds in nature's gifts,
Of beauty rich and rare;
In history's page, let every stage,
Advance Australia Fair.
In joyful strains then let us sing:
Advance Australia Fair.

President's Report

Thank you to all our members, their partners and friends for supporting our club's endeavours over the past 12 months. A special thank you to our amazing Board and those committees that run our events that make our club so busy.

From when I attended the District Conference in March 2018 to tonight, my understanding of the depth of Rotary and especially the work of our club in our community make me proud to be a Rotarian and I hope I may have made my father Joe proud.

You all know it takes a lot of people to run the events we have taken on.

Blessing of the Fleet, Business Awards, Swap Meet, Calcutta, Milton Show steakhouse, Dream Cricket, Bowel Scan, our involvement with the Relay for Life, RYPEN, the Festival of Disabilities. Driver Ed. the Farmers Festival and Drought Aid.

From Tim and Genelle Gregory's Christmas Tree sales, to our weekly raffle, from organising guest speakers to organising social events. This club has an incredibly busy agenda, and we could never achieve any of the above without OUR PEOPLE.

We have gained new members this year welcome Jo Jones, Linda Eadweards, Murry Conran, Guy Porter, Clare Nyholm, Gareth Davies and April Pryor. They and their families bring fresh energy to our club. All have thrown themselves into the Rotary programs, and reduced the average age of the Club.

Our biggest undertaking each year is our ownership of the Blessing of the Fleet Princess Ball, Parade and Festival. Thank you, Phil and your team, including Leonie Smith, Wayne Fry, Stephen Hladio, Ross Wade and John Payne. A special thank you to Brian Morrison and Denise Fors who make the Princess Ball such a memorable night.

A special tribute to Phil Brown, Past President Phil who has been recognised with an OAM announced this last Queen's Birthday 2019 Honours List, well-deserved honour to Phil and recognition of our Club's standing in our community.

Our club is strong. Thank you to Issa Shalhoub, Ali Tyquin, Ross Wade, John Payne, John Hozack and Yvonne Young who made sure our Club's day today affairs are in order. Issa and Ali have shown how strong they are in carrying me for the last year.

Thank you, Tony Fondacaro, for the social program you have run, from barefoot bowls to the World Stockhorse Championships at Willinga Park and the Beatles extravaganza, we have had fun.

Thank you, Bernard Jones, for always finding us interesting guest speakers. Thank you, Rob Powell, for maintaining humour within our Club with your fine sessions. Bill Harris for reporting on the health matters of past and present members and friends. Ed Zonneveldt who sits at the front desk every week with Ross Wade thank you. Gareth Davies and Ian Tibbles for your efforts with refreshing Amber's House for Yurana. The team who filled sand bags for Yumaro.

President's Report Cont.

No matter what tasks, or how late the notice, we always seem to fill work rosters, we support our local tribe like no other organisation.

I thank you all for making our club strong, dynamic and respected.

I could read the back of our Club list and name every member and thank them for their own individual participation but we would be here all night.

To Stephen Hladio and the incoming team, enjoy your twelve months, it will be hectic, but never daunting as our team is strong.

Thank you ALL. 2018-19 President Craig Saunders



Vocational Service Report

This year we have concentrated on Business Awards programme. Our Rotary club has had a long association with the Milton Ulladulla Times newspaper in organising the annual awards and their participation and sponsorship has ensured its continual success.

There is a very large amount of work in organising the awards each year, chasing sponsors and entries from local businesses and community groups. To this end a very big thankyou has to go to Rhondda Purtell and Wayne Fry who spent many hundreds of hours with sponsor and businesses to make the presentation night a fun and successful event.

For the past two years the event has been held at the Dunn Lewis Centre and Gayle Dunn has always been extremely helpful and obliging, nothing has been too much trouble for her from the presentation of the venue to the meals plus allowing Rotary to run the bar services. A huge thankyou to Gayle and her staff.

Bev Nicholas spent many hours with sponsors and did a wonderful job each year decorating the venue with a lot of help from husband Steve.

Freddie Simon has done a great job marketing the awards and comparing the night. Thank you, Freddie.

To all the committee, thank you for your input and help, both before, during and after the awards night.

Unfortunately, there will not be an awards night this year due to a number of reasons, namely the viability, club interest and the fact that the local business chamber, in conjunction with the Illawarra Business Chamber want to take over the event.

To incoming president Stephen Hladio I wish you all the best and hope you may have some success in ensuring a revived business awards.

Dick Crouch, Chairman





International Service Report

During the club year of 2018-19 a focus was kept on International clubs and general Rotary activities during the club's toasts to these organisations and activities. These acknowledgments were as diverse as a club's birthday to bringing focus to clubs that refurbished bikes to encourage physical activity within underprivileged youth in their respective area to highlighting education programs for young woman in areas where it has not normally been encouraged to do so.

Staying within the normal parameters of our club's focus on international projects the club donated monies, and amounts, to the following:

Clean Water Project - \$720 Polio - \$1,050 ShelterBox - \$1,050 Operation Smile - \$720 Rotoplast - \$720 RAMS - \$450 Schools for Freedom - \$750

Total expenditure is:

\$5,460.00

Whilst within themselves these amounts don't appear to be significant, within the projects they are able to make a genuine and positive impact.

This year I brought in a new focus with Schools for Freedom. I would encourage any of you reading this to have a look at its works and consider making a donation. A little really does go a long way.

As I transition to President of the club, a role that I look forward to, I wish the incoming International Director, Rotarian Ian Tibbles, all the best in the role. I think he will be an excellent representative.

Stephen Hladio International Service Director



Community Service Director (CSD)

ACTIVITY REPORT FOR 2018-2019

In addition to performance of the usual duties of a Rotary member (at swap meet, BoTF, bouncing castle, ballast bag filling) my activities as CSD over the past twelve months have had two targets:

- the Warden Headland refurbishment; and
- devising some form of safe overnight accommodation for local rough sleepers.
- I've also been trying to get some sort of traction with a womens' shelter.

THE LIGHTHOUSE FOUNDATION:

Rotary was invited to join a local Suicide prevention group comprising

- Ulladulla Local Aboriginal Lands Council;
- a Milton-based Buddhist group;
- Ulladulla Community Mental Health;
- Ulladulla Mens health:
- the NSW Lands Department;
- Mission Australia:
- the Clark family; and
- Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla.
 And Phil Brown and I volunteered.

This group cannot have or operate bank accounts; and members are government employees and constrained under their terms of employment from doing anything much other than discuss issues. To help them out, Rotary established the "**Lighthouse Foundation**" to be an enabling legal entity.

"Lighthouse" was chosen to bypass stigma and negative associations attached to the word "suicide". The word carries within it the idea of help and security, which is something we want to offer. In summary, the Lighthouse Foundation is a Rotary initiative whose objectives are mens' health and suicide prevention, and its chairman/CEO is Emile Jansen. The Foundation will raise money to provide interventions and implement actions aimed at fostering the objectives.

During the last year the Foundation attracted a \$2,000 donation from The Entertainers; \$10,000 from a local person who wishes to remain anonymous; and \$1,500 from a school boy named Brett Saad who raised the amount on his own initiative and for this purpose. The catalyst for these donations was an article in the Times about the project and Rotary's involvement.

Despite repeated attempts on Rotary's part, there has been little or no progress on this project over the last twelve months due chiefly to the intransigent and intractable nature of the NSW Land Department which has control over the area and whose local representative has rejected our work.

There is some talk that Shoalhaven Council might assume carriage of the project but there is little evidence of this actually occurring. Should they do so, it would appear that Rotary's design contribution will again be discarded and they will "do their own thing" their own way. It seems they would like us to give them the contents of the Lighthouse Foundation account.

Community Service Director (CSD) Cont.

ROUGH SLEEPERS ACCOMMODATION

A design for a modified transport container to accommodate 8 'guests' together with a bathroom with hot and cold water and a toilet has been prepared. The cost is estimated at \$15-20,000.

The intention is that Rotary will provide the unit and an "on the ground" charity will operate and maintain it. The Salvation Army has had the idea and plan under consideration for over a month, and have as yet to provide actionable feedback. It is proposed to approach St Vincent de Paul and perhaps Mission Australia, if the Sallies are dilatory or not interested.

Emile Jansen. RCMU Community Service Director 2018-19



































































Ulladulla and Districts Blessing of the Fleet Festival 2019

The ball was a huge success and a spectacular night. The committee headed by Brian Morrison from our club put together a great event which was enjoyed by all who attended. The Ball went off very smoothly with 23 beautiful Princesses and their partners. Marise Cornock and Gavin Dorrell did another fantastic job teaching the young people their dance routines. Many thanks to all involved, thanks to Bob Milo for doing the photos for us again and to the Ulladulla Video Club for their work putting together video coverage. It is very satisfying to see the results of months of work and the smiles on the Princesses and their partners on the night.

Steve Hladio did another outstanding job taking bookings for sites, and arranging sponsorship. He had to juggle this with his new job but managed to do a stirling job well done Steve.

Leonie Smith put in an unbelievable effort again this year to ensure we had more than enough sponsorship at the same time as preparing for her own wedding. Leonie also lined up some quality entertainment for the day and entertainment for the children inside the Civic Centre. Great job by the soon to be "Chairperson".

The parade was supervised by Dick Crouch, Wayne Fry, Brian Morrison, and Ali Tyquin from Rotary and Allan McDonald from Lions. All went very smoothly and the floats were fantastic.

Thanks to Clare and Doug Nyholm for supervising the judges and escorting them to the Ceremony. The floats were very colourful and vibrant. A fantastic effort by all the Princesses and their families.

Special thanks to Rob Powell and Graham Day for commentating the parade, and special thanks to Graham Day for MC'ing the Blessing Ceremony and Princess Ball again. Thanks to ALBOS (Bruce and Steve) for smooth traffic control and construction of the commentary stand.

Thanks also to Ulladulla Buslines, Kellams buses and the ExServos Club for donating their buses to be used as blockades.

The beach games were professionally run by our friends in Apex.

The brilliant Fireworks capped off a great day, well done Xtreme Fireworks.

The Festival is the major event for our Club and I would like to thank all Club members who gave up their Easter Sunday to help. A huge effort but the result is amazing.

This event puts Ulladulla on the map each year and the whole Club should be very proud of the professional way that it is run.

Well done Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla.

Chairman – Ulladulla & Districts Blessing of the Fleet Festival Committee $Phillip\ Brown$

Youth Report

BUSINESS COMMUNITY NETWORK - BCN

Tucker Real Estate runs the Business Community Network - BCN Event each year. Last year the proceeds were donated to Rotary Youth being approximately \$9,000. The event is being held again in October 2019 with proceeds once again being donated to the Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla.

RYPEN

This year we were fortunate enough to be able to sponsor students to two RYPEN camps, one in September 2018 and a second group in May 2019. A total of 8 students attended the RYPEN program this year.

DREAM CRICKET

In November 2018 and again in May 2019 the Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla supported Dream Cricket. Some of our members attended these days to help students with special needs, giving them an opportunity to play cricket activities.

SEVEN WOMEN PROGRAM

As part of my trek to Base Camp Mt Everest our group raised funds for the Seven Women Program in Nepal. This program empowers marginalized women and children through education and employment. The Seven Women Program have won the Rotary International Responsible Business Award and we raised approximately \$3,700 towards the cause.

STUDENT COACHING PROGRAM

The Ulladulla High School ran a pilot program whereby Year 9 Students were mentored to coach Year 7 Students. The initiative is 2-fold; the leaders develop their leadership and coaching skills and the coachees are assisted to achieve their goals and aspirations. Our club donated \$3,500 to enable the school to run this program for another year.

ROTARY YOUTH EXCHANGE

We have an inbound student this year who will be joining us in July.

100 PEACE POLES

To help celebrate 100 years of Rotary Down Under 1921- 2021 we have decided to become involved in a joint Centenary program, 100 Peace Poles. Students are invited to visit the Canberra Rotary Peace Bell and then receive their own Peace Pole in order to spread the word of peace. This will take place with students from years 5 and 6 from Ulladulla and Milton Primary Schools

SCHOOL BIKE PROJECT

We had Ice Schaap from the Ulladulla High School talk at a Rotary meeting regarding seeking our support to purchase 2-3 bikes and some tools for this project. Approximately \$2,000 would purchase 2 quality bikes and some necessary tools.

VARIOUS SUPPORT

I have attended various youth events throughout the year at both the Ulladulla High School and Milton Public School for Academic Awards and Friends of the School Luncheons as the Rotary guest attendant.

Andrea Tucker Youth Service Director

Club Service Report

WOW, 'HOW GOOD IS OUR CLUB?', what a successful year we all had under the leadership of President Craig Saunders, our second Saunders Club President, the late Joe Saunders in 1985-86 was the first. It was my pleasure to serve our Club, our President, the Community and Rotary.

Numerous Thank You to follow; Yvonne Young who helped, again, taking the meetings' notes for the Bulletin, Ed Zonneveldt looked after our attendance by taking numbers and relaying them to the caterer, Bill harris our Almoner and Bulletin distributor to those not on email, George Chittick looked after the booking for the Jumping Castle, Dick Crouch for the Business Award Night, Andrea Tucker for the successful Business Community Network which raised \$9,000 for our Youth Programs, Rob Powell for the Melbourne Cup Calcutta, Ian Tibbles for organising a team for the Relay For Life, John Hozack arranged a productive Membership Night, Linda Eadweards for the Festival of Disabilities, Brian Morrison and Denise for the Princess Ball, Phil Brown and Leonie Smith for the Blessing of the Fleet Parade-Festival, John Payne for the Swap Meet, Simon Brown for replacing the Highway flag poles' banners and changing the banners regularly, Jeff Franklin for setting up our meeting room weekly, Bernard Jones for preparing the Club's program, Trevor Schofield for looking after the annual Rotary BowelScan kits sold at local pharmacies, Thank You all.

With the Lions Club we purchased and installed a defibrillator in Manyana with Phil Brown's help.

The Club maintained a steady membership, Cliff Workman Terry Marchello resigned and sadly our friend Aaron Bennett passed away, on a very brighter side we gained new members; Jo Jones, Linda Eadweards, Murry Conran, Guy Porter, Clare Nyholm, Gareth Davies and Avril Pryor.

Hat Day was supported, we helped as usual with the Steak Bar at the Milton Show and members marched at the show to raise awareness, we had a working Bee, sandbagging, at Yumaro and members helped man the gates for the Farmers Festival.

Members attended the Rotary Foundation Seminar at the Dunn Lewis Centre, we had a dinner with PDG Rob Wylie and partner Lurline Wylie, past members of our Club, we had the inaugural Tennis Day v the Lions Club, thanks to Jan Shalhoub and Pauline McIlveen, thanks to Tony Fondacaro for the social events he organised and thanks to Gareth Davies, Ian Tibbles and Craig Smith for the facelift given to Amber's Cancer Kids House in Ulladulla.

Rotary Coordinator PDG Tim Moore presented yours truly with his PHF+3 for editing the 'Rotary On The Move' since I started it 10 years ago. Our Facebook page and the website were weekly updated by yours truly.

Thank you to the helpers with the Dream Cricket at Milton Public School in December 2018 and May 2019, to Craig Saunders, Yvonne Young, Wayne Fry who laid wreath for ANZAC day in Ulladulla and Milton.

Club Service Report Cont.

Christmas Trees' sale went very well with all trees sold before the due date, thanks Genelle, Tim Gregory and their family, \$5,950 was raised and to Dale Wilford for selling them at Cupitt's Winery.

Thanks to Genelle and Tim Gregory for the annual January dinner, the Club Christmas Party was at the Golf Club and very well attended. Jim Mison was awarded the Max Bayliss Award.

Another thank you goes to our caterers, the Golf Club and the Dunn Lewis Centre as they have been very obliging, also thanks to Ulladulla Printing Services for looking after our needs.

Finally thank you President Craig, for a fruitful year, thank you to all members, partners and friends for all your help and best wishes to our 2019-20 President Stephen Hladio.

Issa Shalhoub, Club Service Director 2018-19







Treasurer's Report

Financial figures for the Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla as at 10 June, 2019

	10 June, 2019	30 June2018
Administration	3848	6684
Donations	13291	6122
Special youth	6600	
Business Award	2866	2383
Lighthouse	13207	2000
Blessing of Fleet	50070	46058
Rollover donations.	10363	10158
Rollover life Ed	5326	10158
Rotary shed	1250	1250
Special project	3406	

I look forward to continuing as the Club Treasurer in the forthcoming Rotary Year.

Ross Wade Treasurer









The Club meets every Tuesday at the Mollymook Golf Club, Golf Avenue, Mollymook. Fellowship 6.00pm - Rotary Grace 6.30pm.

Apologies and Guests to Ed Zonneveldt; Ph: 0407 958 516 by 12.00 noon on Tuesdays.

CONVENIENT MAKE-UPS

BATEMANS BAY	Thursday	6.00pm	Bay Waters Inn
BOMADERRY	Monday	6.00pm	Bomaderry Bowling Club
MORUYA	Wednesday	6.30pm	Moruya Bowling Club
NOWRA	Wednesday	6.00pm	Bomaderry Bowling Club
SUSSEX INLET	Monday	6.30pm	Sussex Inlet Tavern

PAST PRESIDENTS OF THE ROTARY CLUB OF MILTON-ULLADULLA INC.

PHIL BERNER	1960-61	CLAUDE BROWN	1979-80	JOHN PATTERSON	1999-00
FRANK BEAN	1961-62	BOB SCOTT	1980-81	ROB HEALEY	2000
HAROLD KENDALL	1962-63	ALLAN IRVINE	1981-82	BERNARD COWLEY	2000-01
BERT JACKSON	1963-64	RON STUART	1982-83	WAYNE FRY	2001-02
JACK MILHAM	1964-65	JACK SCHARKIE	1983-84	CRAIG CAMERON	2002-03
HARRY THORNE	1965-66	DOUG JAMES	1984-85	ROGER HALLS	2003-04
JIM THOMSON	1966-67	JOE SAUNDERS	1985-86	TOM LAW	2004-05
FRED JAMES	1967-68	KEN MATTHEWS	1986-87	KEITH BENNETT	2005-06
ALBERT READHEAD	1968-69	KEVIN DESREAUX	1987-88	GEOFF MUIR	2006-07
FRED McCANN	1969-70	JACK SCHARKIE	1988-89	ROB POWELL	2007-08
KEN KENDALL	1970-71	TED. WILD	1989-90	PHIL BROWN	2008-09
BOB STEUART	1971-72	GREG PARNHAM	1990-91	TREVOR SCHOFIELD	2009-10
DON DAVIS	1972-73	ROBIN CANTRILL	1991-92	PETER CAMPBELL	2010-11
TED WALKER	1973-74	ROSS WADE	1992-93	DALE WILFORD	2011-12
CLIVE JOHNSTON	1974-75	ROBERT WYLIE	1993-94	MICHAEL MASTRONARDI	2012-13
GREIG RINGLAND	1975-76	JOHN HOZACK	1994-95	BRIAN MORRISON	2013-14
ROBERT HORNE	1976-77	JOHN ANDERSON	1995-96	BOB WHITE	2014-15
RON BEESLEY	1977-78	DOM FONDACARO	1996-97	CLIVE CROSS	2015-16
BRIAN JOHNSON	1978-79	TIM GREGORY	1997-98	DICK CROUCH	2016-17
		DICK CROUCH	1998-99	PHIL BROWN	2017-18

PAST PRESIDENTS OF OTHER ROTARY CLUBS

REG SAWYER	1966-67	Canowindra Club
DOM FONDACARO	1983-84	Narrandera Club
ROBIN CANTRILL	1984-85	Henty Club
CLIVE CROSS	1984-85	Canberra Fyshwick Charter President
CLIVE CROSS	1999-00	Canberra Fyshwick
GLENN WRAN	2000-01	Haberfield

TOAST

"Good food, good fellowship, and the privilege to serve".

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR

Australians all, let us rejoice, For we are young and free, We've golden soil and wealth for toil, Our home is girt by sea; Our land abounds in nature's gifts, Of beauty rich and rare; In history's page, let every stage,

Advance Australia Fair.
In joyful strains then let us sing:
Advance Australia Fair.

THE FOUR WAY TEST

....of the things we think, say and do:
Is it the truth?
Is it fair to all concerned?
Will it build Goodwill and
Better Friendship?
Will It be Beneficial to all concerned?

"ROTARY is an organisation of business and professional persons united worldwide who provide humanitarian service, encourage high ethical standards in all vocations, and help build goodwill and peace in the world."

The Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla Inc. 2018-19

Bus. Phone Res. Phone Mobile - Fax Partner HONORARY MEMBERS AMANDA FINDI FY 4429 5579 0434 151 730 SHELLEY HANCOCK 4421 0222 **REG SAWYER** 4455 3676 Mary MEMBERS CLASSIFICATION KEITH BENNETT Fishing Equipment 4455 5785 0428 604 016 PHILLIP BROWN Surveying 4454 0842 4455 4385 0407 272 236 Rose SIMON BROWN Master Builder 4454 4335 0412 383 832 Annie CRAIG CAMERON Optometry 4455 1288 4456 4570 0419 621 966 Janev **ROBIN CANTRILL** Education Secondary 4454 1185 0414 824 830 Jenny GEORGE CHITTICK Tele Communications 0407 242 231 4455 3355 0407 242 231 Lvnne MURRY CONRAN Real Estate Services 0407 318 343 Karri **CLIVE CROSS** Swimming Pool & Spa Products 4455 7668 0412 444 732 DICK CROUCH Home Furnishings 4455 5877 4455 5877 0414 733 157 Jean PETER CULHAM 4455 2229 0417 294 938 Patricia Travel Agency Painting Services **GARETH DAVIES** 0476 055 987 Claire DOM FONDACARO Motor Vehicle Sales 0438 183 261 4455 2882 0438 183 261 I iz TONY FONDACARO Blind Cleaning 4454 0553 0409 225 886 Debra ALAN FOREMAN Home Design (Drafting) 4455 2125 Evelyn Industrial Sales 0418 224 372 JEFF FRANKLIN 4455 4692 Sylvia WAYNE FRY 0424 711 416 4455 1756 0424 711 416 Rosa Postal Service - Management 0427 711 550 JOHN GOGGINS Engineering - Civil 4455 4455 Stephanie TIM GREGORY Horticulture 4455 1593 0419 422 593 • Genelle **BILL HARRIS** Retail Banking 4457 3153 STEPHEN HLADIO Real Estate 4454 5376 4454 4853 0412 167 999 Ankie JOHN HOZACK Law -General Practice 4455 1566 0414 424 316 Kerry **EMILE JANSEN** Architectural Services 0415 405 107 Shelagh **BRIAN JOHNSON** Timber Retailing 4457 1060 4454 0022 BERNARD JONES Motel Management 4455 3022 0490 149 415 Jane Real Estate Services JO JONES 0418 755 118 Warren MICHAEL MASTRONARDI **Ambulance Services** 4454 0575 4454 0636 0400 439 927 Christine KEN MATTHEWS Motor Fuel Distribution 4455 1645 4455 1237 0407 585 108 Flaine **BRIAN MORRISON** Land Surveying 4455 6808 0400 646 585 • Denise **Educational Services** 4454 1041 **BEVERLEY NICHOLAS** 0450 392 967 Steve **CLARE NYHOLM** Optometry Services 0438 838 005 Douglas JOHN PAYNE IT Project Management 0425 360 075 Christine **GUY PORTER** Computer Sales and Service 4454 4522 4455 1533 0417 402 129 Julie **ROB POWELL** Food Retailing 4455 1233 4454 0286 0412 553 033 Kim 4455 4240 **AVRIL PRYOR** Customer Relations 0423 753 034 RHONDDA PURTELL Management Consultancy 0411 252 162 **GLENN ROWEN** Property Investment 4454 3597 0427 551 870 Sharon CRAIG SAUNDERS Clothing Retail 4455 2470 4454 5170 4455 1520 Audrev TREVOR SCHOFIELD Education (Administration) 4454 0709 0405 842 052 Karen **GRANT SCHULTZ** Real Estate Management 4455 5688 4454 1043 0416 270 216 Beck ISSA SHALHOUB Dentistry 0414 553 574 Janice LEONIE SMITH **Event Management** 0410 586 681 John MIKAEL SMITH Furniture Manufacturer 0438 633 766 Irene French Polishing IAN TIBBLES 0422 641 022 Deborah ANDREA TUCKER Real Estate Proprietor 4455 6988 4454 5387 0402 487 887 Rodney **ALI TYQUIN** Community Age Care 4455 3933 0438 253 748 Col ROSS WADE Psychological Services 4455 4185 0418 665 402 Beryl **TED WILD Printing Services** 4455 2255 4457 3114 0408 429 988 Jan DALE WILFORD **Dairy Farming** 4455 2551 0405 963 276 Margaret **BRIAN WILKINS** Taxi and Hire Cars 4455 1862 4454 2412 0417 248 162 Jeni 4454 2412 JENI WILKINS Transport Administration 4455 1862 0478 682 722 Brian PDG GLENN WRAN Investment Banking 4455 4013 0421 614 799 Fern 4455 3911 0418 866 482 YVONNE YOUNG Health Services 4455 5366 EDWARD ZONNEVELDT Retail Butchery Services 0407 958 516 FRIENDS OF ROTARY Myron Bosak 0422 155 160 4456 1145 Eve 4455 4692 Jeff Sylvia Franklin 0419 200 993 Peter Hughes 4455 2509 4455 6517 4454 2509 Catherine Joe Puglisi 4454 0888 4455 5510 0417 467 637 Kay Col Tyquin Ali

Paul Harris Fellow